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ISRP Comment No. 1

The estimates of numbers of culverts to be surveyed aren’t consistent with numbers given for the field period or the time taken for each survey.  The statement is made that it takes an average of 2 hours to survey a culvert, and that during one field season (June to October) two crews can survey 400 culverts working 40 hour weeks.  At 2 hours per culvert, this is only a 10 week, rather than 16 week season.  What accounts for the time difference?  Is it training and data entry?  

Response to Comment No. 1

ISRP is correct.  The time difference is do to training and data entry.  Objective 1, Task C in the proposal describes a week long training course at the beginning of each field season.  This training is of the utmost importance.  It addresses any questions and discrepancies with protocols and survey techniques. Data entry takes approximately one hour per culvert.  This accounts for 5 weeks of the 16 week field season.  So one field season breaks down into 10 weeks for culvert surveys, 5 weeks for data entry, and 1 week for training.  Note that these are approximations.  Field seasons may be longer or shorter due to the weather, and each culvert has variables of its own that may vary survey time.  

ISRP Comment No. 2

Under Objective 6 (“breakdown of project information and peer review”), what kind of peer review will be performed?  The project should contain a better protocol for providing the inventory to fish managers and the public.  It should develop an information transfer activity that is more proactive than doing presentations “upon request”.   

Response to Comment No. 2

This project focuses on surveying culverts and then prioritizing them for improvements.  Part of the peer review process involves consultation with other agencies on which culverts need work first.  We want to know which culvert in the watershed, whether it be on private, county, or forest service land imposes the largest detriment to fish.  So the main part of the peer review process involves sitting down with all involved agencies and ranking culverts that act as fish barriers.  

